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President: 
John Harding 618-466-8733 
hard1pt17@yahoo.com 
 
Vice President: 
Rick Farrow 618-593-4009 
rnvfar@gmail.com 
 
Treasurer: 
Rick Huebner 618-377-2352 
rv656@aol.com 
 
Secretary: 
Lou Dieu 
acflyer2@gmail.com 
 
Young Eagles Coordinators: 
Bill Orrill 
b.orrill@yahoo.com 
Jan McKee 
jcmcke701@gmail.com 
 
Newsletter:  
Nicholas & Julie Hobbs 
402-746-4731 
pilothobbs@gmail.com 
 

 Next Meeting 
ALN Admin Building 
 

 
When 
Thursday, July 11th at 
7:00pm 

Calendar of Events 
 
July 
22-28 EAA AirVenture  
 Oshkosh, WI 
 
August 
8 EAA Chapter 864 
 Meeting at 7:00pm 
 
September 
12       EAA Chapter 864 
           Meeting at 7:00pm  
 
EAA events 
www.eaa.org/eaa/events 
 
Fun Places to Fly 
www.funplacestofly.com 
 
ALN Hangar Page on 
Facebook 
https://bit.ly/aln-tenants 

Newsletter Contributions and Deadlines 

Anyone wishing to submit items to the newsletter should send them to your 
friendly editor by the Friday ahead of the scheduled meeting. Please send 
contributions to Nicholas at pilothobbs@gmail.com. 

Next Chapter Meeting 
 
Mark your calendars for our next meeting on Thursday, July 11. Our speaker is 
Mr. Daniel Yates.  He rebuilt a grounded AT-6 wreck back to flying condition! 
 
EAA Chapter 864 Meeting Minutes – June 13, 2024 
 
President John Harding called the meeting to order at 7:00 p.m.  There were 30 
members and guests in attendance.  
 
Program: 
Mr. Tom Groppel, previous Director of Special Events at the White House, 
came to speak about his career after the Vietnam war. He planned the funerals 
of President Nixon and Mrs. Nixon, among others. 
 
Treasurer’s Report: 
 Our checking account balance is $16,170.22, with a total of 58 paid 

memberships. 
 
Old Business: 
 Our chapter continues to work on scheduling the EAA Ford Trimotor for a 

visit to our airport. 
 

 Please be sure to write your information on the clipboard (located on the 
table) when checking out our chapter tools and equipment. 

 
 The Young Eagles event went very well. There was a good turnout of 

helpful pilots.  
 
 There was a board meeting held to discuss raising money for the 

scholarship. It was decided to keep at least $10,000 in the chapter account.  
The vote is undecided for using account money for the scholarship.  There 
were some new ideas discussed for raising money and members were 
given the opportunity to donate.  It was decided to create an organized way 
for viewing all options for the distribution of money (table/chart), which was 
then seconded by Louis Dieu.  A $100 donation was made by Jan McKee! 

 
New Business: 

 The Tuskegee chapter is having a camp at the end of July and they are 
looking for pilots to volunteer. 
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 The opportunity for a new chapter logo was voted on after the meeting adjourned.  
 

 There was a motion made for a chapter banner to be present at Oshkosh.  The motion was made by 
John Harding and seconded by Randy McKee. 

 
 

News: 
 The Silver Creek Glider Club has invited our chapter up for a day of learning glides and taking 

discovery flights. A date will be scheduled at a later time. 
 
 Kyra Gallagher has finished ground school and passed the written exam. She had her first flight 

lesson the day before. 
 

 Adam Elik completed his first solo flight after only 5.5 hours of training. 
 
End: 

 The meeting adjourned at 8:06 p.m. 
 
Submitted by Kyra Gallagher for Louis Dieu, Secretary 
 
Important Notes 

 Here is a link to our chapter’s online resources: https://bit.ly/eaachapter864  
 
Announcements: 

 If anyone has any pictures, posters, or stories about Walston Aviation (based at ALN for many 
years), please email Nicholas at pilothobbs@gmail.com. 

 
 Check out the new website for St. Louis Regional Airport: www.stlouisregional.com. 

 
 Looking for a new aviation weather site or app? Check out www.metar-taf.com for free, or the app for 

$4.99. 
 

 The next ALN board meeting will be held on July 18, at 4:30p.m.  The meeting will be at the airport 
administration building and all are welcome to attend.  

 
 Fuel prices: West Star $6.27, 3LF $5.20, SET $6.39, VLA $4.99 (subject to change without notice). 

 
 Our newsletter has a new name!  After the executive board meeting, a few chapter members 

decided to give our newsletter a name. A back-and-forth session began and the name “The Walston 
Aviator” was selected. Walston Aviation had a great history at ALN and was the world’s largest 
Cessna dealer for many years. We hope you enjoy our newsletter’s new name!  
 

 We will be hosting a cleaning party in the fall!  We will be cleaning and organizing our chapter’s 
hangar (82 ½).  Watch for more information on a date and time for this event. 
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Other News from ALN: 
 
News from the Tower - Joe Case: 
The tower reported the second busiest traffic count month in the last 15 years, with 4,000 operations. We 
are still manning the tower on minimum staffing and will continue operating this way for the foreseeable 
future.  
  
ALN Director – Danny Adams: 
Construction of the south apron expansion wrapped up the last week of June.  This project expanded the 
existing apron by approximately 56,000 square feet.  We are also still expecting to complete paving 
projects on the public parking lots and on the apron, near T-hangars 21-32 this summer.  Once schedules 
are confirmed, notification will be made to any affected tenants.  
  
We continue to see an increase in flight activity.  May 2024 was the busiest month based on aircraft 
operations (3,640) since October 2010.  We saw an increase again in June 2024 (3,675).   
  
Lastly, we hosted Illinois Department of Transportation – Division of Aeronautics (IDA) for a site visit in 
June.  Discussion focused on improvements to existing airport infrastructure, as well as a tour of the 
current facilities.  Announced July 1 by IDA, St. Louis Regional Airport is receiving an additional $1,755,000 
in discretionary funding to complete an estimated $2.1 million rehabilitation project of Taxiway B.  
Construction is likely expected no earlier than summer 2025. 
 
Piasa Flying Club – John Hentrich 
The flying club is back in the air after some maintenance issues. Our newest club plane (C150) should be 
up soon!   
 
Piston Aviation – Dack Quigley (ALN manager) 
No report this month 
 
AeroEducate – Randy McKee 
Since the chapter will not be doing a large food booth at the fly-in, there has been some discussion about 
doing some aviation education for the public at the event.  These topics could include: forces of flight, 
aircraft pre-flight, airport procedures, control surfaces, instruments, licensing requirements, etc.  If you are 
interested in helping out, or have ideas, please let Randy McKee know.   
 
Ray Scholarship – Randy McKee 
Kyra Gallagher has begun her flight training with Murry Air in Greenville, Illinois.  She has completed a few 
flights and everything is going well.  She is looking forward to attending AirVenture and will participate 
again in the GirlVenture program while there.  Kyra has completed her FAA written exam and is looking 
forward to soloing. (See Picture Below) 
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Young Eagles – Jan McKee 
Thank you to all the pilots and ground crew that helped out with the Young Eagles event at Litchfield on 
June 8!! The day began with questionable weather, clear in Litchfield and rainy in Bethalto! John Harding 
pulled out a Cessna 150 for the people to look at while everyone got ready. Phil Sisson kept everyone 
gassed up, four pilots (William Fleming, Lindell Hardt, William Kinney and Richard Sisson) from Litchfield 
began the rally and flew kids until the weather cleared in Bethalto for pilots from 864 to arrive. Dave 
Fleetwood took the Stearman up to draw attention to the airport! The day was a huge success with smiles 
and 61 happy Young Eagles and parents all around. A reporter with the Hillsboro Journal News also got a 
flight to write about. A special thanks to Dan Hunter and Jim Winslade for their ground support on the flight 
line and keeping everyone safe. A thanks to Nancy Orrill for her help with registration and certificates. 
Everyone went home with a special memory from the event. The following is a total for each pilot: Lou Dieu 
- 10, William Fleming - 5, Lindell Hardt - 10, Joe Malkowski - 4, Randy McKee - 2, Vance Miller - 14, Bill 
Orrill - 5, Nels Ostrom - 9, and Richard Sisson - 2.  
Thank you again to everyone! We are looking forward to September for our Young Eagles event! 

We are starting preparations for the Young Eagles rally on September 29.  If you can volunteer as a pilot or 
ground crew, please let Bill Orrill or Jan McKee know.  If you are a pilot, make sure you are current on the 
EAA youth protection training and background check.  These are good for 3 years. 

We are working on the Young Eagles online registration program, more details to come after AirVenture. 
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Looking for a day trip when you can’t fly?  

 Greater St. Louis Air and Space Museum (currently closed as they are moving from CPS to 1H0) 
o 618-332-3664, info@airandspacemuseum.org  

 
 Historic Aircraft Restoration Museum - Creve Coeur Airport (1H0) 

o Open by confirmed appointment Tuesday – Sunday, 10:00 a.m. – 4:00 p.m. 
o 314-434-3368 

 
 James S. McDonnell Prologue Room - Boeing Campus Building 100 off Airport Road near KSTL 

o Tuesday – Friday 9:00 a.m. – 4:00 p.m.  
o 314-232-6896 
o Reservations are not required  

 
 Commemorative Air Force Missouri Wing - St Charles Smartt Field (SET) 

o Thursday 9:00 a.m. – 3:00 p.m., Saturday 9:00 a.m. – 3:00 p.m.  
o 636-250-4515 

 
If anyone has other destinations, please email the editor to get them added! 

 
 

 
 
Get your thinking caps on for our monthly meeting. We have some exciting news to report on a possible 
fundraiser to help our scholarship fund! A group of members have been thinking hard and an event has 
started to come to life, stay tuned!! 
 

 
The rumor mill has been running the last couple of weeks with the news of KCGI (Cape Girardeau 
Regional Airport) requiring a landing fee. I contacted Morgan at Cape Aviation and she stated that a 
landing fee is required, effective July 1. For a light single, the fee is $12 and a light twin is $50. This 
landing fee is waived with a 10 gallon fuel purchase for light singles and a 50 gallon fuel purchase for light 
twins. Morgan said the fee is waived for self-service and full-service. Fuel prices are: self-service, $5.08 
and full-service, $5.63, as of 7/3/2024. 
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Pictured above is the new logo for EAA Chapter 864! Be on the lookout for Chapter merchandise in the 
future. This was a nice update from our old logo (pictured below)!  
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This Month’s Question and Answer: 
Question: When approaching to land on an upsloping runway, what common error or illusion might a pilot 
experience? 
 
Answer: An approach to an upward sloping runway creates the illusion of being too high on the approach, 
causing a pilot to unintentionally fly a low approach. Using a stabilized approach and the spot landing 
technique, or visual slope guidance (e.g., VASI or PAPI), can help avoid this common error. 
 
 

 
This Month’s Question and Answer:  
 
Question: How much does a change in aircraft weight affect stall speed? For example, if an aircraft with a 
maximum gross weight of 2,000 pounds stalls at 50 knots, how much would stall speed change (and in what 
direction) if it were at an actual weight of 1,800 pounds? 
 
Answer: The ratio of stall speeds at two different weights is equal to the square root of the ratio of the two 
weights. An easier way to determine the stall speed change is to determine the percentage change in weight. 
The percent change in speed is half the percent change in weight. In this case, the weight is reduced by 10 
percent (200 pounds), so stall speed will be reduced by 5 percent (2.5 knots). 
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This is the flyer from Brian Lerwick, with Beaver Wood Carvers. Brian has made plaques for our member, 
Nicholas Hobbs and for our chapter. Give him a call or shoot him an email for all of your aviation wood 

creation needs!  
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Mark your calendars and start planning to attend our annual fly-in at ALN! Let’s flood the tarmac with 
hangar aircraft and have a great showing! For more information, contact ALN director Danny Adams at 618-
259-2531.  
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History of Civic Memorial Airport, better known now as St. Louis Regional Airport – ALN 
 

Pictured here is the main entrance to Civic Memorial off Route 111, 1968.  
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The Coles County Airport Air Show will not disappoint! 
Bring your family and friends to the Airport in August 
17th, 2024 for a day of non-stop fun. Gates open at 
11:00 am and the show starts at noon. Witness 
breathtaking stunts performed by world class, 
professional pilots, as well as static displays, food 
vendors and much more. No admission or parking 
fees! Once our parking is full, we will be parking at 
Sarah Bush Healthcare Center and there will be a 
shuttle provided. For more info and updates, follow us 
on Facebook. 
 
 
 

 
Details of Our Airshow 

 
August 17th, 2024 

Air Boss - Jon Pawelkop 
Announcer - Luke Carrico 

 
 

Performing Aircraft/Acts: 
Susan Dacy and Big Red 

 
Golden Knights Army Parachute Team 

 
P-51 Gunfighter 

 
Vampire Jet 

 
Vanguard RV-4 Squadron 

 
Tora-Tora-Tora Pyro Team 

 
Sky Soldiers Cobra and Huey Helicopters 

 
 

Aircraft giving rides: 
 

Cobra and Huey Helicopters 
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Have you heard about Alton’s food truck park? 
 

FLOCK FOOD TRUCK PARK 
210 Ridge Street 

Alton, Illinois 62002 
Hours: 

Monday - Thursday 11:00 a.m. – 9:00 p.m. 
Friday - Saturday 11:00 a.m. – 9:00 p.m. 

Sunday 12:00 p.m. – 6:00 p.m. 
 

What is cool about Flock Food Truck Park you might ask? Space Shuttle Café! 
Check out this article from the Alton Telegraph: 

Space Shuttle Cafe added for Flock Food Truck Park and Bar (thetelegraph.com) 
 

HOW COOL!!! 
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*Old magazine clippings/ads are courtesy of EAA Vintage Aircraft Association*  
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